RUBBER BISCUIT TRASH
TALK
Eh, late start here. Been tied up on Twitter
reading and discussing the FOIA doc dump
obtained and published by Jason Leopold and
Anthont Cormier of Buzzfeed. Check Marcy’s
Twitter feed and other posts here for that, it
is….something. Somehow or another in the process
we got off on Blues Brothers lyrics, so that is
today’s music.
Hate to say it, but Harbaugh and the
Wolverweenies have their groove back. After
flattening a good Notre Dame team last week,
they are killing Maryland today. Number 8
Georgia at number 6 Florida looks to be one hell
of a game. Earlier in the year, the Dawgs would
have been an easy pick, but not now, and not at
the Swamp (Grrr, I buggered that up, game is in
Jacksonville, of course, and not the Swamp). New
grandfather Jim will likely weigh in. Utah and
Washington should be a good Pac-12 game, but it
is in Seattle so, despite the Utes’ number 9
ranking, don’t sleep on the Huskies. Same goes
for Oregon at USC Trojan land. In the meantime,
everybody awaits LSU at Alabama next week.
In the pros, the Niners beat Arizona in a
surprisingly close game Thursday night. If Pat
Peterson had not had an atrocious game for the
Cardinals may well have won that game. Oh well,
the Niners move on undefeated. The Vikings at
Chefs may be good. Cousins is on a roll and
Mahomes, if he plays, is still slightly hobbled.
That is a pick em. The Jets at the Fins is a
laugher. The obvious best game of the week is
Patriots at Ravens. The Ravens are good, and
they are at home. Lamar Jackson is exactly the
kind of QB that give the Pats fits, and the
Baltimore defense is outstanding, still. Not
going to bet against Bill Bel and Brady, but
this is a real test, and in the primetime of
SNF.
That’s it for this week folks, hoop it up.

